The Board of Trustees work-session was called to order on Tuesday, October 25, 2022, at 10:02 AM by Mayor Fiore.  All members of the board were present. 
The mayor introduced a resolution to appoint an advisory committee for the Lovelady Powell Project to the 501 C 3 Board and they would be tasked with reviewing landscaping and design plans, identifying appropriate plant material, hardware (benches etc.) and the overall esthetics of the park.  The resolution required that approval of these provisions must  be approved by a majority of both the advisory Committee and the 501 C 3 board.  The members of the board thoroughly discussed the issue.  TR. Diat had some issues with the process in that she felt the committee does not need representation from the 501 C 3 and that the optics do not look good.    Mayor Fiore stated that he has spoken with the members of the committees and that they had no issues with this and that all members will have the opportunity for input.   TR. Diat wanted to document the fact that it was the intent of both groups to work together.  Mayor Fiore suggested that the resolution speaks for itself on this issue.  Tr. Diat further stated that she wanted the chairs of the two groups to report progress to the village board on a recurring basis.  TR. Class agreed but stated that TR. Skilbred is at every meeting and can report progress.   There being no further discussion, Mayor Fiore asked to move the issue.  TR. Boody made a motion to approve the resolution.  TR. Skilbred seconded the motion, and all voted in favor except TR. Diat. The motion passed 4-1.      
 The Mayor introduced discussion item No. 2 Lighting Code Revisions. TR. Class highlighted the two revisions that were made to the proposal including changing the times in the proposal.  Following a short discussion, Mayor Fiore stated that this should be ripe for adopting at the November meeting.  TR. Diat suggested that the PR process and the roll out are  important and we will need to initiate a PR campaign to inform the public.  Mayor Fiore suggested that we contact the HOA’s and have their secretaries also contact their members in order to maximize our information efforts.  The mayor will handle this aspect.  In addition, TR. Class and TR. Diat will work on establishing some FAQ’s etc.  In addition, TR. Boody will write up a “story” for TR. Diat.
Mayor Fiore then introduced a discussion on updating our noise ordinance.  We have the code from the village of Port Jefferson which is based on decibel levels. We may want to reduce our current noise level to say 65 decibels. And we may want to obtain additional meters. The Mayor asked if the board wanted to make any changes to the legislation.   TR. Class asked what is the village of Port Jeff’s experience with the decibel-based code?  This will be investigated.  Mayor Fiore thought the decibel-based system may be easier to enforce.   The discussion then devolved to Pickle ball and Padel courts and the resulting noise they generate and whether they should be allowed on private property.  TR. Skilbred suggested that the call for these types of courts are quite limited and if we want to consider adding one to village hall we should ask our planning consultant to review our property survey in order to see if one can be located here on site.   Also, it should be noted that our tennis count needs to be resurfaced.   The clerk will consult with our Planning Consultant on the possibility of locating another court at village hall.  TR: Class will obtain prices and explore other options for re=surfacing the existing court.  TR. TD stated that EH Town is struggling with their code and exploring ways to mitigate the noise issue, IE fence heights, etc.  perhaps we should be ahead of the curve and contemplate other sport uses that generate noise before they come to our boards.     


Mayor Fiore introduced a discussion on relaxing restrictions on setbacks for smaller lots.  It was thought that our attorney’s effort at a draft was perhaps affecting too many parcels.   The mayor stated that we do not want a lot of oversized homes on small lots.  He believes that the town of Southold is reviewing this matter right now.  The mayor will work on developing additional information and back-up on this matter and work with TR. Diat.  The board members were all concerned with maintaining the character of the neighborhoods. 

Mayor Fiore introduced a new concept called a Pollinator Garden. He noted that one East Hampton municipality has established one and perhaps this a concept that we could use either at Lovelady Park or perhaps on another village owned property.  The mayor passed out a brochure explaining the concept.

Mayor Fiore introduced a discussion on the hours and dates of use of gas leaf blowers.  He noted that we enforce the code if we get a complaint but conformity to the code is spotty.  A resident asked him to review the code for changes.  Other board members also have had residents comment about the code as well.  There was discussion about changing the day from Oct. 30th to Sept. 30th.  While it’s too late for this year.  It was noted that if we had our own Code Enforcement Officer we might have better compliance.    

TR. Diat began a discussion about the recent letter that was received from the Long Island Preservation Society concerning the Lovelady Powell house.   The mayor stated that he will have a telephone meeting with Tommy John Schiavoni concerning the issues that were raised in their letter.   The mayor stated that the board will have a better idea of what is happening following the vote on November 8th.   Also, the mayor will ask our attorney to review their letter for accuracy and truth.  Tr. Diat suggested that the board discuss the issue and whether the house is either historic or sentimental.   The mayor stated that while the house does not appear on any historic registers, it was built in 1840 and thus it is being taken under advisement.   TR. Skilbred left the meeting at 11:00.
As a final note Mayor Fiore reported that the lighting revisions should be ready for a vote in November.   Following receipt of an updated resolution and proper notice being posted.   We are also awaiting our village attorney’s new process concerning the Lovelady Powell project.  

There being no further business TR. Boody made a motion to adjourn at 11:05.  The motion was seconded by Mayor Fiore and all voted in favor (4-0).

________________________________________
Submitted by Ed Deyermond, Dep. Clerk.

   
